


8. The points of appropriation are not located within a critical, limited, or withdrawn groundwater area.

9. Because this application will have an impact on surface water flows where sensitive, threatened, or
endangered (STE) fish species may be present, this application will be reviewed by the Oregon

Department of Fish and Wildlife and the Oregon Department of Environmental Quality.

10. Documentation has been submitted from the relevant land-use planning jurisdiction that indicates the

proposed use is allowed outright.

11. The Department has determined that Well 4 may not meet current minimum well construction

standards. There is no well report associated with this well that shows how it was originally
constructed to verify compliance with well construction standards.

Prior to the issuance of a Proposed Final Order recommending approval, evidence demonstrating

compliance with well construction standards must be submitted and approved by the Department. In

repairing the well(s), you should work closely with the Department and/or a licensed well

constructor to ensure that repairs are carried out in a manner that will not violate well construction or
other rules. You are encouraged to contact Travis Kelly of the Department's Well Construction and
Compliance Section at 503-986-0852 to determine how to proceed.

Please also note that regardless of the outcome of this application, you will need to work with the

Department to either repair or abandon the well(s) to comply with the minimum standards for the

construction, conversion, alteration, maintenance, and abandonment of water supply wells in order to

protect the state's groundwater supply (OAR 690-200) ..

Summary of Preliminary Determinations 

The appropriation of 0.64 CFS of water from Well 1, Well 2, Well 3 and Well 4 in Flat Creek 

Basin for nursery use on 3.0 acres and irrigation of 45.0 acres is not allowable. 

Although it is unlikely that the application will be approved, if the Department's findings change and a 

permit can be issued, evidence demonstrating compliance with well construction standards must be 

submitted and approved by the Department prior to issuance of any Proposed Final Order that may 

recommend approval. 

Additionally, the maps submitted do not clearly identify the acreage proposed for nursery use and 
irrigation. The Department interpreted the maps to the best of our ability, however, there is some 

information that is missing from the maps provided. If the findings change and a permit is issued, we 

will require maps that meet the requirements of OAR 690-310-0050( 4)(a), being maps that show the 

number of acres proposed for irrigation and the number of acres proposed for nursery use in each 

quarter-quarter. Each area must be clearly indicated on the map and identified by shading or hatching. 

Public Comment & Further Review: 

Public interest issues and/or public comments will be addressed as the Department prepares a Proposed 

Final Order. If significant public interest issues are identified, they could have an impact on the eventual 

outcome of the application. 
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